Minutes of Selectmen's Meeting July 28, 1975

All three Selectmen were present

George McLean returned with the estimates that the Selectmen requested that he get and they were discussed at length. Merle Abern will check with the companies submitting the estimates and report back to the Selectmen

Mrs. William D. Elliett came in and pretested the fact that interest was included in her tax bill. She complained that the original bill included land that she did not own and it took some time to straighten this out therefore there should be no interest on the tax bill. The Selectmen took it under advisement.

Eric Tenney had a meeting with Edward Ferster about his interest in Current Land Use. He will participate.

Mr. Richardson asked about the Old Age Abatement for Helene Hills for the 74-75 tax year. It was reflected in her tax bill.

Mr. Nilsen met with the Selectmen about Discreationary Easement. The Selectmen said that the tax rate under Discreationary Easement would be \$140.00 per acre after excluding the house and land around it. Mr. Nilsen will think it ever and get back to the effice. Note: He came in Tubsday morning and asked to be put into Current Use.

While he was here Mr. Nilsen commented en the fact that Meeting Heuse Hill was a Historic District as it pertains to the Tewn of Antrim and the Selectmen should try to keep it that way.

The Selectmen agreed that an Old Age Exemption should be allowed for the Estate of Gordon Sudsbury Sr.

Beb Merrill pointed out that The Hawtherne Bridge was almost finished and the meney should be made available.